
) , Nurse, Pardo, Peterman, Powell, Prezant, Sadowsky, and 
Sullivan. 
III. Approval of November 20, 2013 and December 18 minutes – There was not a quorum to approve the 
minutes. 
IV. Good News/ Announcements 

1) The SGA president has stepped down. The SGA VP will be replacing him as a Senate Representative 
2) A moment of silence was held in honor of Sue Weston, former Senator and retired faculty member 

V. Elections Committee Report (Alvares) – The call for nominations for six at-large positions will go out 
tomorrow. The election will be held the week of February 9. The election will conclude by February 19 and the 
call for constituency representatives will conclude by February 26. The new senators will be seated at the end of 
the last meeting. 
VI. Faculty Representative to Board of Trustees Report  - No representative present 
VII. Report from Administration (Provost Gingerich)  

1) The draft of the social media policy, one piece of our overall computer use policy, was circulated to the 
Senate and the Chairs Council. The policy has been referred to the administrative affairs council. The 
provost hopes to have a gathering of commentaries by the next meeting. The policy is comparable with 
polic -
prepared teachers to prepare a work force that can provide transformational opportunity in economic 
development. We gave presentations on how to prepare teachers. I spoke with the ministry of Higher 



Collins mentioned that it is the responsibility of the council to get guidance from people who have an 
understanding of such matters and senators are invited to provide commentary to the council. If you 
have issues or concerns or people who might enlighten us, please forward them to the council. 

VIII. Student Affairs Council Report  - no report 
IX.  NAL Report (Benfield) 

1. Negotiations have been ongoing over the break. We have made a lot of progress in two or three areas, 
but did not come to a final bargain. Things are looking good. 

X. New Business 
1. Issues from Campus (CART, CEHS, CHSS, CSAM, SBUS, Librarians, Professional Staff, At-Large)  
 At Large – It is good the University was closed yesterday at 12:45, but why were the staff kept later than 
students? This was to make leaving the campus easier so not everyone was leaving at the same time. 
2. Voices from the Campus – none 

XI. Adjournment at 3:35 p.m. 
 
Minutes Approved February 19, 2014 
Respectfully Submitted by Kathleen Sadowsky, University Senate Recording Secretary 
 

 


